
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

2018 Officers 
 

Bob Maynard 

President 

Simon Reiffer 

Governor/Vice President 

Colleen Bratschi 

Secretary 

Mike Britz 

Treasurer 

Mike Sprague 

Competition Director 

Kara Richardson 

Newsletter Editor 

Angela Hyde 

Membership Director 

Sally Wardell 

Points Director 

Rich Bratschi 

Public Relations Director 

Chris Wieczorek 

Social Director 

The Monthly Newsletter of the Capital City 
Corvette Club 

Activities for December 
 
Capital City Corvette Club Christmas Party – December 1 

Coral Gables Restaurant, 2838 E. Grand River Ave., East Lansing 

Social/Dinner – 1:00 pm, Pre-Paid Event, See Flyer 

General Membership Meeting 

No Meeting in December 

Board Meeting 

No Meeting in December 

Volume XLVIII ● Number 12 ● December 2018 

Chevrolet Trademark(s) used with the written permission of General Motors. 

Please submit newsletter articles to dkvoss7@gmail.com by the 25th of each month. 

The Monthly Newsletter of the Capital City Corvette Club 

December Birthdays 
 

Kara Richardson  December 2 
Dennis Krum  December 6 
Barb Sipka  December 7 
Chanda Wieland  December 17 
Greg Kapp  December 19 
David Averill  December 24 
Steve Musselman  December 24 
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FROM THE PRESIDENT 

The holiday season is here, and while we celebrate with parties and family gatherings, we are reminded of the 

many blessings we have to be thankful for.  Coming up is our clubs annual Christmas Party where we will 

reminisce with friends about all the great events and trips we shared together during the past year; and the 

wonderful slate of events planned for the new year and beyond.  We look forward to spending time together 

with all of our treasured club friends.  

With the season of giving upon us, I will be collecting monetary donations for the Greater Lansing Food Bank. 

If you would like to give, please bring your check for the food bank to the Christmas Party on December 1st, 

and for those of you who won't be attending the party and still want to contribute, please mail your checks to 

my home address early enough for the 2018 tax year. All checks should be made out to: The Greater Lansing 

Food Bank.  

Wishing all of you a very Merry Christmas.  

Respectfully,  

Your President,  

Bob Maynard  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2019 Capital City Corvette Club 

Board Members 

President:  Bob Maynard 

Secretary:  Colleen Bratschi 

V/P Governer:  Simon Reiffer 

Competition Director:  Scott Lumbert 

Editor:  Dave Voss 

Membership Director:  Angela Hyde 

Points Director:  Sally Wardell 

Public Relations Director:  Rich Bratschi 

Social Director:  Sandy Bechtel 
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GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES 

 

CAPITAL CITY CORVETTE CLUB 

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES OF NOVEMBER 7, 2018 

 

PRESIDENT:  Bob Maynard called meeting to order @ 7pm. 

Bob turned meeting over to Angela Hyde so membership renewals could be discussed. 

Angela reported that we have 127 club members, 2 honorary, and 40 FCOA , with 100 members already 

having renewed for the 2019 year. 

Angela also asked that if anyone in the club can help her with the printing of the future membership card 

please contact her. 

Colleen Bratschi presented the list of Board officers for the 2019 year and requested a motion for a formal 

approval of these members as no one was running opposed. A motion for approval by voice was made by 

Craig Iansiti and seconded by Mike Britz with motion being carried.   

Below is the list of our 2019 Board:  

President:  Bob Maynard 

Secretary:  Colleen Bratschi 

Treasurer:  Mike Britz 

V/P Governor:  Simon Reiffer 

Competition Director:  Scott Lumbert 

Editor:  Dave Voss 

Membership Director: Angela Hyde 

Points Director:  Sally Wardell 

Public Relations Director:  Rich Bratschi 

Social Director:  Sandy Bechtel 

Thank you to all who were willing to run for a position!! 

A request was made by Bob Maynard to have the club make a donation in the amount of $500.00 to the 

Salvation Army to aid with the hurricane relief.  

A motion was made by Craig Iansiti and seconded by Rich Bratschi.  Motion carried.  Check will be sent by 

Mike Britz and anyone wishing to contribute can make a check payable to Salvation Army and Mike will 

include it with the clubs donation. 
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GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES continued 

 

SECRETARY:  Colleen Bratschi requested approval of the membership minutes of October.  Motion was made 

by Tom Taylor and seconded by Craig Iansiti.   Motion carried.   

Colleen asked for all members to give a BIG thank you to Mike Sprague, Kara Richardson, and Chris Wieczorek 

for all of their time given to the board in the past. 

TREASURER:  Mike Britz reported that all accounts balance and that he had sent a current financial report to 

all board members for approval.   

Mike will prepare the checks to be sent for the 2018 holiday season to the following charities:  $1000.00 

Greater Lansing Food Bank, $250.00 Toys for Tots, and $250.00 to St. Vincent’s. 

V/P GOVERNOR:  Simon Reiffer was absent 

COMPETITION DIRECTOR:  Mike Sprague was absent 

EDITOR:  Kara Richardson had no report.  Kara thanked all who worked with her during her time on the board. 

MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR:  Angela made her report earlier 

POINTS DIRECTOR:  Sally Wardell reported the points were up to date and wanted to remind members that 

when you go to another car show /event make sure to let her know as you may receive points. 

PUBLIC RELATION DIRECTOR:  Rich Bratschi reported that he is preparing mailers for the 2019 advertising 

customers.  Anyone wanting to place an ad in the clubs newsletter please see him. 

SOCIAL DIRECTOR:  Chris Wieczorek wanted to remind members to check the last few events of 2018 on the 

club calendar. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stay tuned for the new and improved newsletter in 

2019 as we welcome the new Capital City Corvette 

Club Editor, Dave Voss! 

 

Contact the NEW Social Director,  

Sandy Bechtel  

if you would like to organize an event. 

517-243-7207 

sjbechtel@hotmail.com 

 

mailto:sjbechtel@hotmail.com
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GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES continued 

 

APPOINTED OFFICER REPORTS: 

CHAPLAIN:  Ward Harris said after hearing illness of some members that he will pray for all.   Thank you 

Ward!!! 

HEARTS & FLOWERS:  Ann Voss reported that she has sent out all requested cards. 

HISTORIAN:  Sue Keith was absent 

NCM AMBASSADOR:  Kim Keith was absent 

PHOTOGRAPHER:  Fred Darin had no report 

QUARTERMASTER:  Craig Iansiti reported on the future of the Hospice car show held over the Memorial 

weekend by the Muscle car club.  Their club lost member Al Wilson this year, but still hope to continue the 

show in 2019. 

Craig informed members of some car manuals that were given to our club by a friend.  These manuals are free 

to any member, if you feel like you would like to make a contribuation to your favorite charity you may.   

Dave Cripe took left over manuals if you want to see him for one. 

SERGEANT AT ARMS:  Bob Ribar had no report 

WEBMASTER:  Gloria Reiffer was absent 

PAST PRESIDENT:  Jerry Wardell congratulated Bob Maynard on another year as President of our club. 

 

OLD BUSINESS:  Anyone who would like an extra dash plaque from the Shaheen car show please see Tom 

Wieczorek. 

Tom would also like to let members know that he has firewood for the taking.  The wood will need to be split. 

See Tom if interested. 

 

50/50   Stella Wood was the winner!! 

ADJOURNMENT was at 7:53pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2019 Membership Renewal 

Contact Membership Director, Angela Hyde, if you have any questions regarding club membership. 

vettechic@hotmail.com 
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BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

 

CAPITAL CITY CORVETTE CLUB 

BOARD MEETING MINUTES OF NOVEMBER 14, 2018 

 

PRESIDENT:  Bob Maynard called meeting to order @ 6:30pm 

Bob wanted to let all know that the January 2019 Board meeting will be held on January 9th due to him being 

out of town. 

Bob welcomed Sandy Bechtel as the only new board member to attend and said a good bye to Kara 

Richardson the only outgoing member to attend. 

SECRETARY:  Colleen Bratschi reported that the minutes from the October meeting were approved by E-mail.  

Thanks to all. 

TREASURER:  Mike Britz reported all current with accounts, and that he will be mailing out the Holiday 

donation checks and the money for the Hurricane relief tomorrow. 

V/P GOVERNOR:  Simon Reiffer went over minutes from the November Governors meeting.  Simon has copies 

of minutes for this meeting as well as the last Regional meeting for anyone who would like to see them. 

 Simon reminded anyone wanting to create an article about the clubs 60th birthday for the Blue Bars must 

have it in by November 30, 2018, see Simon for further info. 

When going over the Regional reports it was clear that the Region is having some money problems. Simon 

made a motion to use $100 of the money allocated for his travels to the Governors meeting that were not 

used in November to be sent to the Region as some help from our club.   Rich Bratschi seconded this motion 

and it was carried by the board. 

COMPETITION DIRECTOR:  Mike Sprague & Scott Lumbert were both absent 

EDITOR:  Kara Richardson attended to say good bye, and to turn over job items to Dave Voss who was absent 

MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR: Angela Hyde reported that the club has 127 members, 2 honorary, and 40 FCOA 

members.  100 members have paid for the 2019 year, and that all renewal money had been given to Mike 

Britz for deposit. 

POINTS DIRECTOR:  Sally Wardell was absent 

PUBLIC RELATION DIRECTOR:  Rich Bratschi reported that advertising renewals have been mailed.  Rich will be 

calling Ben Behnke from Shaheens to talk about their 2019 Sponsorship of the club. 

SOCIAL DIRECTOR:  Chris Wieczorek reported that there are 54 members signed up for the club Christmas 

party at this time.  See Chris if you can come and still have not signed up. 

Chris welcomed Sandy Bechtel who will be taking that position in 2019. 
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BOARD MEETING MINUTES continued 

 

APPOINTED OFFICER REPORTS: 

CHAPLAIN:  Ward Harris was absent 

HEARTS & FLOWERS:  Ann Voss was absent 

HISTORIAN:  Sue Keith was absent 

NCM AMBASSADOR:  Kim Keith was absent 

PHOTOGRAPHER:  Fred Darin was absent 

QUARTERMASTER:  Craig Iansiti was absent (Craig would like to step down from the Quartermaster job due to 

health issues.  Anyone interested in taking this position on please see Bob Maynard.) 

SERGEANT AT ARMS:  Bob Ribar was absent 

WEBMASTER:  Gloria Reiffer asked everyone to check over the website and if you see any problems please let 

her know.  Gloria has put her name in the running for the Webmaster position at Regional level.  Good Luck!! 

PAST PRESIDENT:  Jerry Wardell was absent 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:31pm 

 

 

 

PLAN A VISIT TO THE NATIONAL CORVETTE MUSEUM 

Location: 
350 Corvette Drive  

Bowling Green, Kentucky 42101 

I-65 Exit 28 

Hours: 
Open 8am-5pm CT, Seven Days a Week 

The last admission tickets are sold by 4:30pm CT. 

Holidays Closed: New Year’s Day, Easter, Thanksgiving 

Day, Christmas Eve, Christmas Day 

Admission Prices: 
$10 Adults (13-61) 

$8 Seniors (62 +) 

$5 Youth (5-12) 

        http://www.corvettemuseum.org/ 

 

 

http://www.corvettemuseum.org/
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December 2018 8 
 

NATIONAL CORVETTE MUSEUM REPORT 

 

National Corvette Museum Ambassador Report 2018 

The following information was shared during the recent ambassador convention held at the National Corvette Museum 

(NCM) on November 6 and 7, 2018. Detailed information about the museum can be found on their web site at 

www.corvettemuseum.org, or on their Facebook page. 

Motorsports Park – To date nearly 25 million dollars have been invested in the Motorsports Park. All litigation 

associated with the park has been resolved. All weekends at the track have been booked for 2019 so if you intend to 

visit and wish to drive the track, either in their car or yours, you should plan a weekday visit. See the NCM web site 

“visit” link for Motorsports Park details and pricing. I will share that Sue and I had the opportunity to drive a couple laps 

of the track at speed in one of their C7s. I highly recommend it if you get a chance. It was awesome! 

Executive Director – Wendel Strode will be retiring at the end of 2019. He has been the NCM’s only executive director. 

The NCM board has formed a search committee to find candidates to replace him. 

NCM Expansion Plans- More storage space is needed for the approximately 80 vehicles that have been donated to the 

museum so far, with commitments of more to come. The need for more display and office space is also being considered 

in the long-term plans.  

NCM Exhibits – Work is under way to refresh many of the displays at the NCM. This includes the Mobil Station, 

Dealership, Zora Area, St Louis Assembly, and Performance Gallery. The goal is to make these areas a bit more period 

correct, allow visitors to get a little closer to the automobiles if possible, and have the work completed by the 25th 

anniversary celebration in August of 2019. The Kid Zone has already been updated. Plans are also being finalized to add 

a “V8 story” display, some C7 updates to the Design/Engineering area, and some first and last Corvette examples to the 

Sky Dome. Speaking of exhibits, informative and educational exhibits such as the “V8 story” will be more common place 

in the NCM’s future. These exhibits are being designed to help better tell the evolution of the Corvette, the impact it had 

on Corvette’s competitors, and vice versa. These displays will include actual examples of these competitive vehicles from 

time to time. See the “explore” link on the NCM web page for more exhibit information. 

25th Anniversary Celebration – The NCM’s 25th anniversary will be celebrated August 28th through the 31st, 2019. As 

with past major milestone anniversaries, there will be Corvette Caravans leaving all areas of the country converging on 

Bowling Green. 10,000 registrants are expected. In my opinion every Corvette owner should participate in one of these 

major anniversary celebrations once in their Corvette lifetimes. If you are considering attending, information can be 

found on the NCM’s web site under the “explore” link and/or by visiting www.corvettecaravan.com. Motel space will be 

limited, and you may have to look at availability in surrounding communities, so make sure you plan as early as possible.  

NCM Events – All 2019 NCM events can be found under the “explore” link on the NCM web page. Some are already 

open for registration. In the future, because some of these events are purely social and don’t fall squarely under the 

NCM’s educational and research model mission statement, things like the Museum in Motion (MiM) events may one day 

be managed instead by an affiliated, yet separate organization or “enthusiasts” club. There was a lot of discussion about 

this at the ambassador convention and the NCM is taking those comments and concerns back the exploratory 

committee working on this topic. 

Development & Donations - Museums are always looking for donations and the NCM is no different. Besides cash, the 

NCM also offers engraved bricks and benches, and printed parking lot banners for sale. The bricks and benches are 

permanent, the banners are displayed for one year only. A new way to donate is via club tables. For $3000.00 the NCM 

will display your club’s logo for three years on a table top in the Café. Once the three years are up, your club gets to  

 

http://www.corvettemuseum.org/
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NATIONAL CORVETTE MUSEUM REPORT continued 

 

keep the table top.  18 tables are available, one has already been sold. The NCM is a registered non-profit so all those 

types of tax advantages apply. You can find more information under the “support” link on the NCM web site. 

NCM Membership – There are several types of memberships offered by the NCM. Benefits and costs are shown under 

the NCM website “support” link. Currently the NCM has 35,691 active members with about 4,000 of those being lifetime 

members. 

Delivery Program – Under the “visit” link of the NCM web site you can learn about the various delivery and engine build 

programs the museum has to offer and their costs. This includes a program I was unaware of that allows you to have 

your pre-owned Corvette detailed and delivered at the NCM just like a new one would be. There is no information yet 

on when the assembly plant will re-open for tours but if you purchased an NCM delivery experience you will get your 

time in the plant once it does open again.  

NCM Insurance - Several types of agreed value, collector car insurance policies are available to the public through the 

museum. You don’t need to be an NCM member to purchase a policy though you do get a discount if you are. Discounts 

apply for members of other organizations as well. Your car doesn’t need to be a Corvette either. It does however need 

to be something considered collectible and something not driven daily. Agreed value means the value of your car never 

depreciates, as long as your policy doesn’t lapse. There are yearly mileage limitations to choose from, but unused miles 

do roll over to the following years. Select the “shop” link on the NCM website to get to the NCM Insurance page.  

NCM Misc. – Other information about educational programs, the Corvette store, club visits, build sheets, window 

stickers, bricks, and general NCM admission hours and prices are available via various links on the NCM web site. 

Assembly Plant Update – Currently, as previously mentioned, the plant is not yet open for tours, and no date for a re-

opening has been announced. Due to feedback from workers the plant is now running an 8 hour shift 5 days a week vs 

the 10 hour per day, 4 day per week schedule it previously ran. This should give an extra day for tours each week once 

the plant re-opens. Kai Spande, the Assembly Plant Director told us the plant is currently producing 93 Corvettes per 

day. Year to date it has produced 1259 of the 2019 model year ZR1’s which is about 40 per week. 40% of them have 

been Sebring Orange, 70% were ordered with the high wing. They had anticipated only 30% high wing when they 

introduced the ZR1. The ZR1 has 2990 total parts, (they count outsourced assemblies like the engine and transmission as 

one part in an assembly plant) which is 632 more parts than the base model Corvette. Also, 70% of all new Corvettes are 

ordered with the manual transmission. The new paint shop is now on line. At 1 million square feet it is four times larger 

than the old paint shop. It has 43 robotic paint arms vs the old 25, plus 6 additional robotic wet sanders. Wet sanding 

was previously done by hand. Using a powdered limestone reclaim system instead of a water- based sludge to reclaim 

and recycle paint has netted a 2 to 3 million dollar per year savings in the paint department. Hundreds of millions of 

gallons of water were being used to capture overspray paint in the old paint shop. It seems counter intuitive to 

introduce limestone dust into an area where you don’t want dirt of any kind, yet the positive gains this new system has 

on the local environment make the challenges well worth the effort. Development of a single new paint color results in 

about $300,000 to $400,000 in introduction costs. Did you know that Corvette is the only automobile in its class to have 

its nose facia painted in house? 

I want to thank you all for the privilege of being your NCM ambassador. 

Submitted by: 

Kim Keith 

NCM Ambassador for CCCC                  
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CLUB POINT TOTALS 
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Dealership Contacts: 
 
Ben Behnke - Sales\Club Contact (517) 881-9253
Dan Williams - Service Advisor 
Ralph Shaheen - President 
Jason Cords - General Manager 
Tom Hernly - Service Manager 
Kevin Simpson - Event Coordinator 
Tom Dyes - Collision Center Manager 
 

(517) 394-0330 Main Number 
632 American Rd 
Lansing, MI 48911 

 

CAPITAL CITY CORVETTE CLUB 

MEMBERS 

The individuals/businesses listed in 
this newsletter help to support Capital 
City Corvette Club.  

 

Please consider them when 

making purchases! 
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2018 CAPITAL CITY CORVETTE CLUB SUPPORTERS  
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Capital City Corvette Club is proud to have 

                as our sponsor. 
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